
SALTBUSH MEMORIES FROM 1999
President Ken Thompson, secretary Marg Stanley, treasurer John Brockhurst,
Scrubo editor Helen Mills & family, vice president & equipment Adrian Watson,
publicity Annette Thompson, coaches Dave Medlin & Adrian Watson, OASA
rep Murray Young, committee Willy Schmitz, Alan Holland, John Paterson &
Helena Dimitriou.
Events this year:

    Mt Laura Hills South      (Come and Try It) Dave Medlin &   John
Brockhurst - 70

     Wild Dog Hill East      John Brockhurst - 45

     Katunga North       Murray Young - 50

     Moonabie West         John Paterson - 40

     Wilpena Creek        Adrian Watson - 116

     Corunna Gap           Ken Thompson - 61

     Bull Hut Creek (EPC)      Geoff Mills

     Red Rock Hills          Alan Holland

     Mattum Creek        Graeme Tonkin

     Mt Laura Hills          Ken Thompson

     Cheeseboard Hill -night      Dave Medlin
Ø     Saltbush is now on the World Wide Web. The web page designed by

Ken Thompson - just another of his many talents.

Ø     Dave Medlin is the convenor of the 25th birthday committee. 

   [Insert by Ken Thompson] A highlight of the weekend was when founding
member Murray Young was awarded Life Membership of the
Orienteering Association of South Australia. This was in recognition of
his long and significant involvement in the sport at both a club and state
level. 
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Course 2 M35-44,M45-49 Bull Hut Creek EPC course. Original Bull Hut Creek map re-field
checked by Geoff Mills and re-drawn by Ken Thompson.

Ø    OASA consistency badgeshave been awarded to juniors Brad Medlin,
Rebecca Mills and Jacob Mills.

Ø     The “Come and Try It” event held in March organised by Dave Medlin
featured a 4.5 Km memory course and a one hour score event. But of
interest to most of the young juniors was the 0.6 Km string course - a
simple but very effective and popular innovation.

Ø     A Training Camp - held at Katunga in early May, organised by Dave
Medlin and Adrian Watson and supported by Geoff Mills, Alan Holland and
Tony Drobnjak, attracted 40 people to a weekend of fun.

Ø     The programme covered:

               String course for Fredo Frogs

               Dirt bomb fights

               Campfire yarns



              Sticky date pudding thanks to Helen Mills

               And various forms of Orienteering including  night navigation.


